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NEEDLES AND THREAD 

June 2021 

 

Looking forward to our meeting IN PERSON in June!  So frustrating that May’s in person guild meeting did not happen, 
but some important decisions were made.  Hope to see many of your at Sew Bee on the 4

th
 Thursday in May. 

  
With all these changes around us and the gloomy weather we have been experiencing, some may be a bit 
grumpy.  I’m sure I have from time to time!  Be the reason someone smiles today! 
  

Barbara 

Barb’s Bits and Pieces 

MINI GROUPS 

 
Mini Groups are small groups led by members 
that focuses on a technique or specific aspects 
of quilting. Several of our mini groups (refer to 
page 5 for a description of the groups) have 
room. If you would like to participate in a mini 
group please contact the group coordinator. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
The Church has asked that we continue to wear 
our masks while in their facility.  
 
In addition, we will attempt to ZOOM our Guild 
meeting for those members who are not planning 
on coming to the June meeting. You will receive a 
link by email prior to the meeting. Please bare with 
us as this will be our first attempt to ZOOM from 
the church! 
 

Sew and Share 

We are all so excited to start our monthly meet-

ings back up! Since it has been awhile since 

we last met in order to make sure we don’t  

have hours of Sew and Share. we are asking 

that members only bring ONE item to share! In 

addition, in order to catch up we are asking that 

only members with the last name beginning 

with the letters A—L share at the June meet-

ing. In July we will get everyone with the last 

name beginning with the letter M—Z. 

Thank you for your understanding! Hospitality 

Although we are back to meeting in person we 
are not providing and refreshment service at 
this point. Please bring with you any snacks or 
drinks you may need for the meeting. 
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Treasurer’s Report   
May 2021 

JoAnn Borchelt, Treasurer 

 Jan-Dec 2021 Apr'21 May'21 YTD Variance Budget  

 Starting Bank Balance 20,489.61  19,365.17  19,365.17  6,487.17  12878.00 

 Income       

I Book Orders (Library)     0.00  (100.00) 100.00  

  Fons & Porter Subs     255.00  180.00  75.00  

N
 Fundraiser     0.00  (1,393.00) 1,393.00  

  KCRQF  95.00  710.00  941.00    0.00  

C
 Membership Dues     0.00  (3,000.00) 3,000.00  

  Membership Roster Ads   40.00  40.00  (60.00) 100.00  

O
 Memory Makers     0.00  (100.00) 100.00  

  Miscellaneous  175.00    175.00  (125.00) 300.00  

M
 Opportunity Quilt   60.00  60.00  (1,740.00) 1,800.00  

  Quilt Show     0.00  (1,000.00) 1,000.00  

E
 Retreat Income '22     0.00  (360.00) 360.00  

  Retreat Income '22     0.00  (4,000.00) 4,000.00  

  Scrap Quilt     0.00  (500.00) 500.00  

  Workshop (Offset of Program 

Exp.) 
    0.00  (150.00) 

150.00  

 Totals 270.00  810.00  1,471.00  (12,348.00) 12,878.00  

 Expenses      

  Block of the Month     0.00  0.00  0.00  

E Book Orders /Library    72.94  72.94  (77.06) 150.00  

  Fons & Porter Subs     255.00  180.00  75.00  

X Historian     0.00  (20.00) 20.00  

  Hospitality     0.00  (300.00) 300.00  

P KCRQF 642.00  245.00      50.00  

  Installation     0.00  (50.00) 50.00  

E Liability Insurance     0.00  (475.00) 475.00  

  Membership     0.00  (450.00) 450.00  

N Memory Makers     0.00  (15.00) 15.00  

  Miscellaneous 236.71  32.45  289.16  (10.84) 300.00  

S Newsletter 230.73    230.73  (219.27) 450.00  

  Opportunity Quilt     0.00  (350.00) 350.00  

E Post Office Box     0.00  (102.00) 102.00  

  
Professional Dues & Member-

ship 
    0.00  (55.00) 

55.00  

S Programs 200.00  26.04  476.04  (3,523.96) 4,000.00  

  Quilted Blessings     0.00  (200.00) 200.00  

  Rent (Gashland Methodist) 60.00    60.00  (840.00) 900.00  

  Retreat '21     0.00  (1,400.00) 1,400.00  

  Retreat '22     0.00  (2,091.00) 2,091.00  

  Scrap Quilt     0.00  (75.00) 75.00  

  Set Up      0.00  (600.00) 600.00  

  Sewing Bee     0.00  (100.00) 100.00  

  Sunshine and Shadows      0.00  (70.00) 70.00  

  Technology     149.90  (252.00) 300.00  

  Web Site     0.00  (150.00) 150.00  

  Workshop 25.00    25.00  (125.00) 150.00  

 Totals 1,394.44  376.43  2,595.77  (11,371.13) 12,878.00  

 Outstanding Check(s)           

 Ending Bank Balance 19,365.17  19,798.74        
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NORTHLAND QUILTER’S GUILD 
Minutes of  General Meeting 

May 13, 2021 

NORTHLAND QUILTER’S GUILD 
 

Minutes of May 13, 2021 General Meeting 
 

 
The meeting was called to order by president Barbara Laxson.  She welcomed members to the zoom meeting.   
 
 
Minutes/Treasurer's Report: The Treasurer’s report printed in the last newsletter was approved by the members.  The minutes 
from the April meeting as printed in the last newsletter was approved by members.   
 
Old Business:  The Global Quilt Connection Sampler Platter via zoom is May 22 and 23.  Teachers for the KCRQF will give 15-
minute presentations about their classes with demos, tips & techniques, etc.  These are top notch speakers and the presentations 
will help you decide if you are interested in their class.  There are still openings for some classes.  The guild purchased a number 
of admissions to the zoom presentations and there are still openings.  JoAnn Borchelt is coordinating this.  
 
Our meeting room at the church has now been re-opened to our group.  When we resume meeting, the tables and chairs will be 
sanitized, we will only seat individuals on one side of the tables and no food/drinks will be provided.  Member with last names A – 
L may bring one quilt to show as well as those who will be giving their guilt away prior to the July meeting. We will continue to 
zoom the in-person meetings for those not attending provided we are able to connect to the church internet service. Members vot-
ed on 1. Whether the guild should resume in-person monthly meetings at the church in June and 2. Whether Sewing Bee should 
resume at the church this month. Both votes passed to resume meetings at the church.  Donna Brattin asked that officers verify 
that the church will be available after guild meetings for afternoon demo’s by members. Barbara Laxson will verify that the room is 
reserved on Sewing Bee days until 8:00 p.m. for quilt show meetings.   
 
New Business:  Our meeting room at the church has now been re-opened to our group.  When we resume meeting, the tables 
and chairs will be sanitized, we will only seat individuals on one side of the tables and no food/drinks will be provided.  Member 
with last names A – L may bring one quilt to show as well as those who will be giving their guilt away prior to the July meeting. We 
will continue to zoom the in-person meetings for those not attending provided we are able to connect to the church internet ser-
vice. Members voted on 1. Whether the guild should resume in-person monthly meetings at the church in June and 2. Whether 
Sewing Bee should resume at the church this month. Both votes passed to resume meetings at the church.  Donna Brattin asked 
that officers verify that the church will be available after guild meetings for afternoon demo’s by members. Barbara Laxson will 
verify that the room is reserved on Sew Bee days until 8:00 p.m. for quilt show meetings.   
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
1 Programs: Jean Hummel – The basket sales that were planned for this month will be our program in July along with bingo.  
There is a speaker scheduled for June.  Kelly Ashton will be presenting “Fussy & Fabulous: Let the Fabric Work for You.” 

 

2 Publicity:  Mary Rohrbeck – Mary reported that she has not been advertising the guild since our membership was high and we 
had almost outgrown the facility. She will resume advertising.  
 
3.  Historian: Jo Forsythe – No report. 
 
4.  Hospitality: Leah Stanley, Terri Schroder, Vicki Stanley – No report due to no food/drinks for meetings. 
 
5 Library: Karen Allen – The library has new Block books and AQS magazines. These and others will be available at the June 
meeting.  
 
6 Memory Makers:  Beth Curasi – Beth will contact those who had quilts to be basted when the meeting room was closed to see 
if they are still interested.  
 
7 Newsletter:  Rhonda Thiedke – She will get messages out regarding meetings at the church resuming with no food/drinks and 
zoom availability.   
 
8 Quilted Blessings: Teddie Broughton – Please continue to make the donation quilts that are given to Baby Grace and NKC 
Hospice.  Teddie will pick them up at the June meeting.  
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Minutes of  General Meeting 
May 13, 2021 

continued 
 

9 Retreat: Jane Bromberg & Teddie Broughton – Our next retreat is scheduled for February 24-27 at the Heartland Presbyterian 
Center.  More information and price will be in the newsletter and they will start taking reservations this summer.  Facilities will 
accommodate 36 people with 3 people per room.  
 
10 Scrap Quilt:  – Daphane McClure & Denise Dodd – It was reported that they are now working on the border and will get the 
quilt to a quilter soon. 
 
11 Guild Quilt Show:  Joan Thomas – The vendors are all booked.  There will only be two prizes for the quilts this year…
pastor’s choice and people’s choice. 
 
12 Miniatures/Silent Auction:  Teddie Broughton – We will not have baskets this year.   
Proceeds from the show will go to Veteran’s Community Projects. There will only be three overall prizes this year.  Label each 
item with your name, year and the pattern title. Let Teddie know what you want the “buy it now” price to be.  Holiday items always 
sell well. 
 
13 Opportunity Quilt: JoAnn Borchelt – A photo of the quilt was shown.  Raffle tickets will be available at the next meeting.  
 
14 Quilt Show Bazaar: Karen Allen – They have processed all donations received so far.  Donations are needed.  Donations 
may be brought to guild meetings or Sewing Bee.   You may also contact Karen and she or Margaret will pick up. 
 
15 KC Regional Quilt festival:  JoAnn Borchelt & Jean Hummel – There are still a few class openings on the website and Mis-
souri Sewing Machine just added their classes.  May 22nd is the last day to sell tickets…$15 for one day and $30 for three days.  
Tickets will be $17 per day at the door.  Contact JoAnn if you want tickets.  You may pick them up from her at the May Sewing 
Bee or the June guild meeting.  Fabric Chic in Parkville is also selling advance tickets. 
The show will have 40+ new vendors. Several vendors are from out-of-state and there is a waiting list of vendors who want to 
participate.  Garage parking will be for vendors only. Black & Veatch close by is opening some parking.  This year the show’s 
booklets will have coupons so you will want to keep the booklets.  Masks will be required and aisles will be one-way. We still 
need volunteers for door prizes and these are sit-down jobs.  At the June guild meeting, JoAnn will be collecting quilts from mem-
bers who are showing them.  The quilts must have a D sleeve and label.  Contact JoAnn if you are not able to bring your quilt to 
the June meeting. 
 
16 Sunshine & Shadows: Shirley Justus – No report. 
 
17 Sewing Bee & Challenge Committee:  Roberta Waterfield – Sewing Bee will resume May 27th. The project for those who 
wish to participate is a Hexi-quilt. A photo of it was shown.  It requires two layer cakes.  Dave is available to clean machines for 
$50 and sharpen scissors for $10. Several people signed up. Contact Roberta if you are interested.   
 
18 Mini Groups:  
 

Wool, Helen Tidics – Meets the third Thursdays. Contact Helen if you are interested in joining the group.  
 
 Panels, Donna Brattin – Currently not meeting but contact Donna if interested. 
 
 Crazy Quilts, Mary Rohrbeck – Contact Mary if interested. 
 
 Quilts of Valor, Rhonda Thiedke – currently not active.  
 
Stitch Chix, Helen Tidics – Currently meeting first Thursdays. Contact Helen if interested. 

 
19  Membership: Mary Cason –  No report. 
 
20 Website: Shirley Green – She will update the website regarding meetings a church. 
 
Sew and Share: There was a slide show of some member’s completed quilts.  

Program Introduction:  Jean Hummel – There was no program today. 

The meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Rita Fenn, Secretary 
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Mini Groups 
 

Please contact the following individuals if you 
have an interest in one of our Mini Groups! 
 
 Wool Group led by Helen Tidics meets the 

third Thursday at 9:30 AM at Helen’s home. 
 Panel Group let by Donna Brattin meets 

the first Tuesday of every month at her 
home at 1:00 PM.  

 The Crazy Quilt Mini Group meeting will be 
on the first Thursday of each month at 1 PM  
led by Mary Rohrbeck.  Meetings will be at 
the North Kansas City library, 2251 Howell 
Street, just east of the NKC High School in 
the Sewing Lab (lower level of library).                         
Embroidery knowledge is helpful but not 
necessary.  

 St CHIX is led by Helen Tidics and meets 
the first Thursday of each month at Helen’s 
home. This group is full at this time. 

 The Quilt of Valor group is led by Rhonda 
Thiedke and meets right after the monthly 
guild meeting at the church. 

Please continue to make your charity 
quilts.  I will accept any size from baby to 
twin size.  I prefer that you give me complet-
ed quilts.  I continue to donate them to Baby 
Grace and NKC Hospice.  I will be at the 
June meeting if you have some to bring to 
me.  
 
Teddie Broughton 

QUILTED BLESSINGS 

Library 

The library will be open before and after the meeting on 
June 10th! 

 

Karen Allen 

Happy Birthday to all the June babies! 

 

Please refer to your membership book for upcom-

ing birthdays! Please contact Mary Cason if you do 

not have a membership book. 

Sunshine and Shadows 

If you should hear of a guild member who is ill 

please remember to contact Shirley Justus so the 

she can send them a card on behalf of the guild. 

Her telephone number is 816-453-6884. 

 

Sew Bee 

We’re back! Sew Bee is back in action and we are working 

on a hexagon quilt! Sew Bee meet sthe fourth Thursday 

of every month at the church. Come and visit for a spell! 

 

Memory Makers 

We are happy to announce that beginning June 24th 
we will be able to baste two quilts a month. Please 
call Beth or Martha and let us know if you have a 
quilt ready for us. 
 

Beth Curasi  816-924-9814 

Martha Bell  816-585-2166 

I recently received a call from NKC Hospice 
and they are in desperate need or red white 
and blue quilts for their veterans! Please 
consider making a lap to twin size quilt to 
donate! 
 

Teddie  
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Looking for a Volunteer 

If you are interested in participating in  this position please contact Barbara Laxson. 

Assistant to Silent Auction Coordinator: the assistant will help the Silent Auction Coordinator (Teddie 

Broughton) catalog and keep track of the items for auction during the Northland Quilt Fair and will take 

over the duties of coordinator in 2022. 

 

 

Programs 

Kelly Ashton with "Fussy & Fabulous: Let The Fabric Work For You" will be our June 

speaker   Kelly will be our first live presenter in over a year so hope to see you then.  

 

 

Jean Hummel 

Programs 

KCRQF 
KCRQF 
 
The Kansas City Regional Quilt Festival is right around the corner, June 17-19.  I will have the 
sign-up sheet for working at the quilt festival and any tickets or merchandise you ordered at the 
June meeting. You can make checks payable to Northland Quilters Guild. 
I will picking up your quilts that you will be showing at festival also at the June meeting. If you 
have committed to show a quilt and will not be able to bring it to the June meeting contact me. I 
will come and pick it up. If you signed up on sign-up genius you will get a reminder email regard-
ing when you signed up 2 days prior. 
 

JoAnn Borchelt 
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 BAZAAR WORKSHOPS  

We need your help to sort and price items 

 

Bazaar 

Please bring your donations to the next guild meeting, or to SewBee. 
If you won't be attending one of these meetings, we can make arrangements to pick up your items. 
 
 
Bazaar Workdays  
 
Tuesdays - June 1, 8, 22 and 29 
Time - 1:30 - 4:00 
 
Contact Info: 
Karen Allen                                Margaret Reichart 
kkallen53@hotmail.com            marcal@kc.rr.com 

Silent Auction Donations Needed 

Silent Auction for the Quilt Show 
The proceeds of the Silent Auction will go to the Veterans Community Project.  This charity was 
chosen for last year and since we did not have a show we have agreed that they should receive 
the money. 
1.  NO BASKETS  this year 
2.  Minis, wall hangings, table toppers and baby quilts will be accepted.  There are no size require-
ments. Holiday items seem to sell very well. 
3.  At our guild meetings we will only be awarding 3 ribbons for all categories combined. 
4.  Be thinking about a "Buy It Now" price for your item.  We will ask you what you think it is worth. 
5.  Attach a label to the back stating the name of the item, your name and the year. 
 
We will begin collecting your items at the June guild meeting. 
 

 

Teddie and Mona 

Membership Updates 
 
This section will be used to update changes to the membership directory. 
 
New email for Shirley Justus: shirleyjustus@icloud.com  

Correction for email for Alice Wesley: gmawesley@yahoo.com  
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Northland Needlers Quilt Show Minutes 

May 2021 

Gwen Weakley called the meeting to order at 6:34 pm 

Attendees: Gwen Weakley, Trudy Coogan, Jane Bromberg, Jerriann Kutney, Shiley Green, Mona Myers, Jean 

Hummel, Vicki Nagayama, Phyllis Carlyle, Karen Allen, Marci Hainkle 

Gashland  Methodist has opened up.  The quilt show committee meetings will be held in person in June, July, 

August and October.  The next meeting is June 24 at 6:30 pm. 

Treasurer – Shirley Green 

 The quilt show now has a debit card.  The card will be used to pay for the website and Jane Bromberg’s card will 

be removed from the website account.  Sum Up has been acquired as a credit card reader system for the Ba-

zaar for 2021.  The card readers are on back order at this time. 

Admissions-  A motion, presented by Phyllis Carlyle and seconded by Shirley Green, stated that the admission 

charge will be $5 per day or $7 for both days.  The motion passed. 

Door Prizes- Tickets will be given our at the door and by the vendors for making a purchase.  Phyllis will make 

signs thanking the vendors for donating.  The location of the door prize table is still being determined. 

Bazaar- Trudy Coogan and Karen Allen- The donations are being processed.  Members donated more items at 

Sew Day in May. 

Old racks-Gwen Weakley-  Old racks will be put on Facebook Marketplace when the storage is emptied out for 

the show. 

Ads/Sponsors- No report 

Publicity- Website updated with the vendors for the show. A motion was presented by Shirley Green and second-

ed by Marci Hainkle to not purchase an ad in the Country Register.  The motion passed. 

 Save the date cards have been printed. 

Quilt Registration-  Trudy Coogan/ Vicki Nagayama  -Registration will be online only.  Guild Members will be sent 

a link or can scan a QR code to access the registration form.  The online registrations will generated all the 

forms, hanging cards and lists needed for the show. 

Quilt Release- Jane Bromberg- No Report 

Quilt Turn in- No Report 

Ribbons- No Report 

Set-up- Trudy will contact the Liberty North Key Club to come carry and load boxes. 

Storage-  Gwen Weakley- Presently there is only one key.  A search is on for the other key. 

Signs-Phyllis Carlyle-  Signs have been made for the KCRQF for the opportunity quilt tables for each guild to ad-

vertize our quilt show. 

A large sign will be made that lists the locations and names of the quilters at the NNQS to help attendees find a 

specific quilt. 

Silent Auction- Marci Hainkel/ Teddie Broughton-  Small quilts, etc are needed for the auction. 

Vendors-  Gwen Weakley- All but 2 spaces have been filled. 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:33pm 

Respectfully submitted by Jane Bromberg, filling in for Barb Moyer. 
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Northland Needlers Quilt Show Registration 

 Show Date: Sept 17, 18, 19.   

Show Location: Hillside Christian Church, 900 NE Vivion Road, Kansas City, 64118 

This year the quilt show will use Google docs to register quilts and create all the spreadsheets and 
other documents needed to hang and display the quilts. This will save multiple days of input and 
proofing for several committee members.  Registration will open on June 10, 2021. 

•  Each member may enter up to 4 quilts and will need to completely fill out the online form.   

If you require input assistance, ask a friend to help you or contact a Quilt Show committee mem-
ber.  If you need to make correction or have problems, contact Mary 
Coogan:  mcoogan@gmail.com OR 816-522-2075.  Provide first and last name if sent as a text. 

• Registrations must be completely entered by July 31, 2021 

Quilts will be available to be picked up on the Saturday of the show after 5 pm on Saturday at the 
church. 
 
To access the registration online form, please use this link to register your quilts for our upcoming quilt 

show.  https://tinyurl.com/NNQS2021 or, you can scan this QR Code. 

 

The link takes you to an electronic version of the previous paper form.  You must complete all 
fields.  Mark NA if the field is not applicable.  Enter your name at the end of the document as your 
acceptance of the requirements and “your signature” of the form before submitting.  Registration 
starts June 1, 2021 and ends July 31, 2021.  4 entries per person.  If the link in the newsletter is not hyper-

linked to the form, copy or re-type the link url from your newsletter into a web browser.  

 
Before beginning the registration form please use a tape measure to accurately determine the length 
and width of your quilt.  Accuracy is critical to determine quilt placement on the showroom floor. 

Categories: 

All sizes:  hand quilted 

Large Quilts: Machine quilted (W 84” to 110”, L 90” or more) 

Small Quilts: Machine quilted (W 60” to 84”, L 60” to 90”) 

Wall/Lap Quilts: Machine Quilted (W 25” to 60”, L 25” to 60”) 

Miniature Quilts: (24” L x W maximum) 

Crazy Quilt 

Art Quilt 

Serendipity  

 

We do not have professional judges this year.  Ribbons awarded for Pastor’s Choice, Viewer’s Choice 
(1st, 2nd, 3rd.) 

about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
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BOARD/COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

 President 

 Barbara Laxson  (816) 431-2825 

1st Vice President 

 Jean Hummel  (816) 223-6644 

 Donna Brattin  (816) 522-1780 

2nd Vice President  

 Trudy Coogan  (816) 429-6506 

 Joann Thomas  (816) 628-1236 

Secretary 

 Rita Fenn  (816) 516-9802 

Treasurer 

 JoAnn Borchelt  (816) 645-3798  

Auditing 

 Jane Bromberg  (816) 739-0366 

Bazaar 

 Karen Allen  (816) 506-8117 

 Margaret Reichart (816) 588-1240  

Calling 

 Betty Haynie  (816) 420-8860 

Historian 

 Jo Forsythe  (816) 781-5326 

Hospitality 

 Leah Stanley  (816) 830-5095 

 Terri Schroder  (816) 214-5408 

 Vicki Stanley  816-215-0731  

Library 

 Karen Allen  (816) 506-8117 

Kansas City Regional Quilt Festival Representative 

 JoAnn Borchelt  (816)- 645-3798 

Membership- 

 Mary Carson  (816) 589-4470 

 

Memory Makers 

 Beth Curasi              (816)  924-9814 

Miniatures/Silent Auction 

 Teddie Broughton  (816) 803-9312 

 Mona Meyers   {816) 838-3973 

Newsletter 

 Rhonda Thiedke   (816)  729-0217 

Opportunity Quilt  

 Linda Barksdale   (816)  550-6010 

Publicity 

 Mary Rohrbeck   (816) 741-0320 

Quilted Blessings 

 Teddie Broughton  (816) 803-9312 

Retreat 

 Jane Bromberg    (816) 739-0366 

Scrap Quilt  

 Daphne McClure   (660) 424-0343 

 Denise Dodd   (816) 898-3157 

Activities Committee 

 Rhonda Thiedke   (816) 729-0217 

 Leah Stanley   (816) 830-5095  

Sewing Bee/Challenge Committee 

 Roberta Waterfield  (816) 935-9650 

Show and Tell 

 Joann Thomas   (816) 628-1236 

Sunshine and Shadows 

 Shirley Justus   (816) 453-6884 
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Needles and thread 

June 2021 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

June 10th, 2021 

 NORTHLAND QUILTERS’ GUILD MEETING 

10 am 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street, Gladstone, MO 

 

June 24th, 2021—Sew Bee, 9:00 am to 3:00 pm 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street, Gladstone, MO 

Northland Quilters’ Guild 

PO Box 46654 

Kansas City, MO 64118-6654 


